
 
JOHN WARD 
Director of Corporate Services 
 
Contact: Democratic Services 
Email: democraticservices@chichester.gov.uk 
 

East Pallant House 
1 East Pallant 
Chichester 
West Sussex 
PO19 1TY 
Tel: 01243 785166 
www.chichester.gov.uk 

 

 

 

 
A meeting of Council will be held in the Committee Rooms - East Pallant House on 
Tuesday 27 February 2024 at 2.00 pm. 
 
MEMBERS: Mrs C Apel (Chair), Mr J Cross (Vice-Chairman), Mr I Ballantyne, 

Mrs T Bangert, Mr R Bates, Mr D Betts, Mr S Boulcott, Mr B Brisbane, 
Mr R Briscoe, Mr J Brookes-Harmer, Mr J Brown, Ms J Brown-Fuller, 
Ms B Burkhart, Mrs H Burton, Mx R Chant, Mr M Chilton, Ms M Corfield, 
Ms H Desai, Mr G Evans, Mrs E Hamilton, Mr C Hastain, Ms O Hickson, 
Mr F Hobbs, Mrs D Johnson, Mr S Johnson, Mr T Johnson, Mr A Moss, 
Ms E Newbery, Mr T O'Kelly, Mr H Potter, Ms S Quail, Mrs S Sharp, 
Mr C Todhunter, Mr J Vivian, Ms V Weller and Mr T Young 
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Chichester District Council 
 
Full Council (Budget)                                                    27 February 2024 
 

Public Question and Answer Sheet 
 
Question from Simon Oakley: 
 
Over the last few years, this Council has created a number of posts, time limited and 
funded from reserves. Examples are: 
 
Full Council 28 Jun 2020 - Climate Change Officer, 2 years, £150k; 
 
Cabinet 7 Sep 2021 (following budget amend at Full Council 2 Mar 2021) - Home 
Energy Efficiency Officer, 2 years, up to £86k; and  
 
Full Council 8 Mar 2022 - Growth and Sustainability Officer, 2 years, £120k and 
Landscape Officer, 2 years, £112k. 
 
The last two annual Climate Emergency Action Plan reports have also referred to a 
Specialist Environment Officer.  
 
Could you advise as to the following: 
 
When were the above referenced posts filled; 
 
In the case of the first two, were these posts continued (including under any title 
change) and if so how were their continuation funded; 
 
In the case of the Mar 2022 created posts, are there plans to continue them and if so 
how will their continuation be funded; and 
 
In the case of the Specialist Environment Officer Post, when was it created and how 
is it funded? 
 
Response from Cllr Brown: 
 
Thank you Mr Oakley for your question. 
 
As you know the council, like all other councils from time to time will employ staff on 
temporary contracts. These may be extended or made permanent depending on how 
successful they are, and what the council’s priorities dictate. By way of example the 
budget being presented later today incorporates a further extension to the 
Supporting You team. This has been extended beyond the initial 2 year period as the 
cost of living crisis continues to impact residents. 
 
However, turning to your specific questions: 
 
The Climate Change Officer, which was actually called the Climate Emergency 
Officer, was agreed to be funded for an initial 3 years at the full Council meeting on 5 
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March 2019, rather than 28 June 2020. This post was reviewed, and became a 
permanently funded post, re-titled Carbon Reduction Project Manager. This decision 
followed the council’s formal process at that time for reviewing discretionary 
spending, including bids for growth. That process, referred to as the Future Services 
Framework was carried out by all political groups. The outcome of which was 
reported to the 24 January 2022 Cabinet and finally approved by Council on 25 
January 2022. 
 
The Home Energy Efficiency Officer was also assessed by the Future Services 
Framework, but was not deemed by that council to be a priority, and so was not 
progressed further. Again, this was reported to the 24 January 2022 Cabinet 
meeting. 
 
The Growth and Sustainability Officer was filled in July 2022 on a temporary 2 year 
contract. Funding for this post has now been incorporated into the 2024-25 budget 
before Council today. This decision has followed the work of the Budget Review 
Group. A cross party group set up specifically to oversee the development of the 
Council’s budgets. Again, as with previous reviews all political groups were involved 
in reaching this conclusion, the outcome of which was reported to the Cabinet 
meeting last month. 
 
The Landscape Officer was filled in February 2023, for an initial 2 years fixed term 
contract. The future of this post will be considered during this year as part of a wider 
review of the Planning service as recommended by the Budget Review Group. 
The Specialist Environment Officer post was also agreed as part of the 
recommendations of the 24 January 2022 Cabinet report and approved by Council 
on 25 January 2022. This was an addition to the council’s base budget and so has 
always been funded permanently. 
 
Finally, I would like to point out that the 24 January 2022 Cabinet meeting was a 
special meeting of the Cabinet to consider the Future Services Framework which 
was a Part 2 meeting. The detail of the report was therefore not publicly available. 
However, Mr Oakley, as you were a member at that time you would have received 
this report. I appreciate its useful to bring all the information together. 
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